To:  
Executive Committee of Academic Senate

From:  Admissions and Academic Policies Committee (AAPC)

Date:  
4 April 2008

Re:  
Annual Report to the Academic Senate
AAPC
The Admission and Academic Policies Committee (AAPC) responds to issues relevant to academic advisement and academic proficiency; conducts periodic review and evaluation of the Undergraduate Academic Proficiency Policies; hears and acts on academic appeals.  AAPC is also responsible for formulation and review of policies and standards pertaining to undergraduate admissions and academic standards and proficiency. 

Committee Activity 2007-2008
Regular Business:  The committee met five times during the year, for approximately one and one-half hours each time, and made one report to the Academic Senate.

A major part of the committee’s activity is to hear appeals for readmission from students who have been suspended or dismissed from NMU.  The committee as a whole (during the regular academic year) or designated members (during breaks) hears and considers each appeal.  The totals for the appeals heard in this academic year were:

Summer Break 2007: 

76 appeals 
32 granted

Fall 2007:  


  5 appeals
  3 granted

Winter Break 2007-2008:
67 appeals
18 granted


Winter 2008:


  2 appeals
  0 granted

Policy proposal:  The committee considered a proposal to revise the Immediate Academic Suspension policy.  After several revisions, the committee approved this proposal, which is ready to be presented to the Academic Senate in the 2008-2009 academic year.

Report to Academic Senate: At the instigation of one (1) NMU faculty member, the committee reviewed the Significance Language for Grades in the Undergraduate Bulletin.  In the committee’s report to the Academic Senate, the committee recommended that the “Significance” language for letter grades A through F in the “Grading System” subsection of the “Academic Standards, Policies and Degree Requirements” section of the Undergraduate Bulletin be eliminated.  At the second reading, the Academic Senate returned the report to the committee for further discussion.  Upon further discussion, committee members were not able to come to a consensus concerning language changes; lacking specific direction from the Academic Senate, members voted to table the matter.
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